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 MEMORANDUM CITY/BOROUGH OF JUNEAU 
155 HERITAGE WAY, JUNEAU ALASKA 99801 

DATE: May 13, 2024 

TO: Katie Koester 
  City Manager 

FROM: Renee Loree 
  Purchasing Officer 

SUBJECT: Recommendation to Award Bid No. 24-227 Switchboards for Battery Electric 
Bus(es) (BEB’s) Charging Equipment 

Bids were opened on the subject project on 4/25/2024.  The following bids were received: 

Section 1 - Bid Award: Section 1 –The bid section totals and order of award are as follows: 

Bidder Bid – Section 1 
       ** North Coast Electric              $369,117.67

 Graybar Electric $359,929.00
           Consolidated Electrical Distributer             $366,000.00 

**Section 1 - Phase 1 Equipment is being awarded to North Coast Electric on the basis of meeting the 
requested time frame for delivery and compatibility of Section 2 – Phase 2 Equipment per RFB 24-227 
solicitation documents which states: “CBJ may award Phase 1 equipment to a higher priced vendor if 
the requested delivery date can be met. Phase 2 equipment must be compatible with Phase 1 
equipment to qualify for award.” 

Section 2 – Phase 2 Equipment. The bid section totals and order of award are as follows: 

Bidder Bid – Section 2 
North Coast Electric              $419,475.42

           Consolidated Electrical Distributer             $565,000.00 
Graybar Electric $567,483.00 

The apparent responsive and responsible low bidder is North Coast Electric. The CBJ intends to award 
Sections 1 and 2 in the Total amount of $788,593.09. 

Buyer: Shelly Klawonn, Senior Buyer 
Funding Source: 404900101-5690 CIPs Non-Operational 

710910250-5690 
Commitment:  $788,593.09 

The Protest period ended 4/30/2024. 

With the concurrence of Rich Ross Transit Operations Superintendent, the Purchasing Division 
recommends award to North Coast Electric for both Sections 1 & 2 on the basis of having the lowest 
responsive and responsible bid in the total amount of $788,593.09. 

Approved: _______________________________________ 
Katie Koester, City Manager 

Date of Assembly Approval: _______________________________________ 
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